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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY SEPTEMBER 4TH 2012 FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM

Present: The Mayor Councillor Peter Hardy, Councilors’ J.Cameron, E.Silverwood, K.Wright, K.Beckett, P.Hodgson

1. Apologies for absence: Cllrs Mrs Oades on leave, D.Murrey on leave, M McIver work commitments
2. Members were reminded that in accordance with Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) members interests and Councils Standing Orders that any pecuniary or other interest should be declared. Cllr Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters.

3. Tenders received: Note the press and public to be removed for this item. Cllrs Hodgson and Silverwood asked for this item to be deferred to meet with Council procedure: tenders should first pass to the PAOS group. Agreed with one dissension.  

4. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt. O’Donoghue reported on issues arising in the town in the past month – the Police report distributed on September 5th to all members. Cllr Oades asked for an item on cycling on pavements to be included. Cycling on pavements is an offence, Police to start a campaign ‘Cycling Safety Initiative’ targeting schools and newsagents to advise on this and the need for high visibility jackets and appropriate lighting. Police will contact FBC and LCC cycling officers for information and support. The move to have town center radios in place is moving ahead a text message system is in place. The Police and HMP Kirkham are working together with schools to highlight the problems ahead for anti social behavior.
5. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on September 4th 2012. Agreed.

6. Approval of the minute of the council meeting held on July 3rd 2012 and the special meeting of council held on August 20th 2012. In the absence of printed minutes Cllr. Hodgson and Cllr Silverwood were unable to approve the electronic copy sent to members on 20.0712 and this was deferred to the October meeting. The Clerk apologized to the meeting for the absence of minutes which was caused by printer paper feed issue.
7. Matters arising from those minutes: see 6 above.

8. Mayor’s announcements: the Mayor reported on his attendance at several Mayoral invitations and his attendance with the Mayoress to the Ancenis celebrations.

9. Town Clerk announcements and correspondence: 

a. Code of Conduct – this had been circulated previously to members who were asked to sign a hard copy. Council approved the code updated July 2012 to be included in Standing Orders for this council and amended accordingly. The signed copy of the Code to be returned to FBC by September 28th 2012.

b. A request for a public bench to be situated in the center of town to commemorate the ‘Baby in the Brook’ was deferred until Town End Gardens is completed. The donor to be informed. 

c. Fields in Trust - information required to further this for the Memorial Garden remains following the transfer with Land Registry. Coupe Bradbury will follow this up.

d. Benches opposite the Manse Kirkgate – the removal of two benches some time ago was necessary as they were vandalized and staff at The Manse had complained in the past as youths were using when drinking.

e. The clerk reported that BT and Black Box Security Alarms advise this council to install a dedicated telecom line to support the internet traffic and the security line. Cllr Cameron to investigate and report back to the October meeting
10. Parks and Open Spaces report: Cllr. Hodgson and Cllr. Silverwood reported that they, together with Cllr. Oades and Cllr. McIver met the contractor. See item 3 above. Tenders were unable to be presented at this meeting as the clerk was away on holiday. The outcome of this meeting was given verbally by Cllr Hodgson reporting on weed control and that the Town Clerk was to report faults to the Customer Service Officer rather than Adam Nagy as stipulated in the SLA Maintenance contract. Both these pieces of information have been emailed direct to the Town Clerk from the contractor. 
11. KWBG: Cllr Silverwood reported further issues with the Lord of the Manor which proved stressful. The LOM has been issued with a formal Police warning.

12. Planning applications:-

a. 12/0498 Orders Lane – KTC No observations 

b. 12/0521 Oakwood Station Road Kirkham – KTC no observations

c. 12/0522 Oakwood station Road Kirkham -  KTC no observations

d. Local Plan to 2030 – a meeting is being organized for September 27th at the Community Centre inviting all Rural Fylde parishes and towns to air their views on the increasing numbers of speculative developers targeting the area. Cllr Cameron was asked to report on progress on organizing the newsletter and petition required to coordinate the proposed developments off the A583. No progress reported. 
e. CPRE report 

13. Licensing:

The Gambling Policy Statement has been circulated to members for comment: none received to date.
14. Finance:

a. Monthly report. Cllr Silverwood questioned the clerk re the content of a cheque payable to the clerk and signed by Cllr Silverwood and Cllr Hardy. The clerk explained to the council that all cheques prepared for payment are supported by invoices and receipts for the benefit of the signatories and as approved by internal and external audit requirements. Cllr Hodgson asked if a petty cash float of say £100.00 would be a way forward. The clerk reported that to hold cash in a public office would be inadvisable.

b. Conclusion of audit: the clerk reported that BDO Stoy only comment was the amount held in reserve and current account. The NatWest account is now open and the Capital expenditure budget transferred to this account.

c. The clerk has been asked to provide members with a copy of her job description prior to the next meeting in view of the additional works incurred by the transfer of parks and open spaces. noted
15. Twinning: the Mayor reported on the successful visit to Ancenis and the gifts received and presented. Cllr Hodgson asked why gifts to the Mayor of Ancenis and the Mayor of Bad Bruckenau had been presented. These gifts have been purchased from the Mayoral allowance as it was made clear by the hosts that such gifts would be exchanged.

16. Staffing: no report

17. Highways: no report

18. Rural Splash: Cllr Beckett reported on a Casino night organized at the Willows Club (in aid of Rural Splash) Ribby Road on Friday September 21st 8pm – note prizes for the raffle would be appreciated. Tickets £5.00 including hotpot supper from Cllr Beckett, Silverdell and the baths
19. Web page: no further progress to report -  a meeting will be organized shortly to further discuss requirements. Monies are allocated to the budget to carry out this work.
20. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting is Tuesday 2nd October following Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham
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